
November 17, 2022 
 
Yesterday, was the annual Holiday Bazaar, chaired by Lucy Irwin, and hosted by the Dunwoody Village 
Resident Association.  This was the first Dunwoody Bazaar for myself and for many other residents, staff and 
visitors. The bazaar had been postponed for several years due to the pandemic and construction.  It was a 
“WOW” event and was the culmination of hours, days, and months of hard work on the part of Lucy, the 
Bazaar committee, our very talented residents and our dedicated Dunwoody staff.  The new auditorium was 
the perfect venue for this event and easily held the crowd of shoppers who were met with a stunning display 
of handmade one-of-a-kind items, baked goods, floral arrangements, jewelry, plants, attic treasures, silent 
auction items and raffle baskets. There was something for everyone!  Heartfelt thanks to Lucy, the Bazaar 
committee, our residents and staff and, of course, the shoppers!  It was a very successful event, and it 
exemplified the Dunwoody spirit of warmth, generosity, togetherness, and gratitude. It was the perfect start 
to the Thanksgiving season. 
 
COVID-19 
One Residential resident and 3 Care Center residents tested positive and are on quarantine.  One staff 
member and one subcontractor tested positive; both are at home on isolation.  
 
Thanksgiving Day Dining 
The Thanksgiving Day Meal will be held in the Auditorium. Pick up is available on Thanksgiving Day in the 
Auditorium for residents who will not be dining in. Hours of pickup will be 11:30am – 1:00pm.  If you are on 
the meal plan, you may apply one meal for Thanksgiving. If you are not on the meal plan, the charge is $21.00. 
Residents may not use their meal plan for a guest charge on Thanksgiving, nor for any holiday meal; the 
charge for guests is $21. 
 
Dining Reservations Moving to Full Count 
Beginning November 28th, Dining will be accepting dinner reservations for December for 1712 through the 
Full-Count system for every Wednesday and Friday only. Instructions can be found on Touchtown under the 
dining services tab starting November 28th.   
 
Pets 
Dunwoody is fortunate to have many four-legged friends on our campus; they are welcome inside and out. 
Residents must pick up after their pets out of respect to our residents, staff and our environment. When 
walking a pet, residents should be prepared to immediately pick up after their pet.  If an accident occurs 
inside, please pick up/clean up after your pet and then immediately notify the front desk of the location of the 
accident so that a staff member in Environmental Services can sanitize the area.  Thank you for your attention 
to this matter.  
 
Construction 
The lower level of the project is nearing completion.  Final finishes and paint are ongoing.  The upstairs kitchen 
area in Phase 2 is being cleaned and inspected.  Most of the equipment has been test started as well.  Floors 
and trim are being installed in the lobby and the bar/lounge area.  The Memorial Garden Hallway has been 
reinsulated, and will be closed for several days to hang the drywall. We will share dates of closures when 
determined.  
 
Best regards, 
Maureen 


